Welcome to Patient Portal

By Neil Singer, M.D., PLLC

Patient Portal is a means by which you can, through a secure Internet connection,
communicate with my office and “see” into certain aspects of your electronic
medical record. This allows patient and physician to e-mail each other without the
possibility of these communications being seen by malicious third parties, as can
happen when using regular e-mail. Your ability to see into your electronic medical
records allows you to see what is on file as far as your medications, drug allergies,
problem list, and lab results, and to ask for any corrections to these items. You can
also request medication refills through Patient Portal, and in most cases these can
be done electronically. Patient Portal is therefore your entrée into the world of
electronic health records.

Since PP communicates with physician offices through our electronic medical
records, it is only monitored during usual business hours. It is unlikely that I will
“see” any messages you send to me after hours or on the weekends. The best way to
communicate with me during these times is to call me on my cell phone for urgent
matters. You can also try regular e-mail (drsinger@nsmd.co) as I do look at this at
times during non-business hours.

PP allows you to see what we have on file for you as far as your pertinent medical
history and to ask for corrections to your electronic file. Although my office has
gone to great lengths to ensure that your medical record is accurate, you may find
some errors in my records. The records may not be complete. If you do find
something that you would like corrected please let us know and we will take care of
it.

There is an opportunity for you to electronically request a medication refill through
PP. Although this seems like a nice feature, I am not sure how well the system is
designed. The old fashioned way, by either calling the pharmacy or calling our
office, will be more reliable at this point.

[ will be able to send you a Visit Summary following every office visit through PP.
This brief summary will go over your pertinent history and the instructions for each
visit. Medicare has made this summary a new requirement for physicians who use
electronic medical records.

There are some features of PP that I am not using. Making appointments on-line is
not a good idea, and this will not be available to you. Calling my office is still the
best way for you to get the appointment you need, when you need it. The referral
requisition feature is primarily for patients who have an HMO where specialist visits
must be prior-approved. Thankfully we do not have that issue in Sedona.






